December 2003

  Best of the season to you from the Rosner family!

Hope this finds you and yours healthy and happy.  We missed sending our traditional missive last year, due to an impromptu mid-December trip to Detroit to attend Jeff’s aunt Ruth’s memorial service.  We were glad to lend support to Jeff’s mom, Grace, who had lost her sister and to our Rosenthal cousins who had lost their mother.  We’re looking forward to happier times together in two weeks, when the clan will unite at our nephew Adam’s Bar Mitzvah in Maryland.

Looking back on 2003, we realize much of our focus was on Ari’s transition to college.  He chose to attend the University of California at Santa Barbara (UCSB) last spring, after the flurry of college application deadlines.  Many of the Rosner extended family visited in June to help celebrate Ari’s graduation from Palo Alto High.  He was a National Merit Scholarship finalist and also earned an Agilent scholarship.  Our summer and fall was dotted with three trips to Santa Barbara:  freshman orientation in July, moving in weekend in September, and parent’s weekend in October.  Jeff and Ronda view the beauty of the campus and surrounding beaches as a “resort with homework”.  And the best news:  Ari, now 18, is settled in his dorm with three suitemates and happy at UCSB, having ended his first quarter of Micro Economics, Writing, Literature, and Philosophy studies with high marks.  Several old friends from Paly are there, as well as many new friends – some he’s met through a campus club called “Iaorana te Otea” (“Greetings from the Drum Beats”).  It’s a Polynesian drumming and dancing group of students dedicated to making and dancing to traditional Polynesian music.  

Sonia, now a 16-year-old junior at Palo Alto High, maintained her participation in both cross-country and track team athletics.  She ran the one and two-mile events for the Paly track team last spring and ran varsity cross-country this fall.  We’ve enjoyed her skilled soloing during Paly Symphonic Band concerts as the first-chair clarinetist and she has begun to play the piano.  She continues to be committed to her Girl Scout troop.  Last summer Sonia became an experienced traveler when she flew around the US to visit all three of Jeff’s sisters and their families:  Heidi in Scottsdale, Arizona; Marjy in both Chatham, Massachusetts and Chevy Chase, Maryland; and Ellen in Madison, Wisconsin.  This fall Sonia was thrilled to receive her driver’s license AND a new (to her) ’86 Toyota Camry – and loves the freedom!  She’s taking AP US History, four Honors classes, SATs, and somehow remains sane (?)…  

Jeff continues to evolve his musical repertoire in various jazz, rock and R&B groups playing piano and various saxophones, but mostly tenor and baritone.  He’s playing out weekly on average.  Beginning with a desire to learn to maintain his own saxophone, Jeff began buying old saxophones to practice on; enjoying the way they played, he continued and has restored and sold a number of horns. His current collection includes ~10 horns predominantly from the 40s (love those postwar gems!) thru the 70s in the four popular flavors: soprano, alto, tenor and baritone. He remains a department scientist at Agilent Labs, mostly working on new business development activities.

Ronda manages the operation finances for the Agilent Bio-Research group and began commuting to Santa Clara in March 2002 to be closer to the Microarray manufacturing fab - the five-block walk is now history.  But the challenges and accomplishments are tangible.  Last February Ronda visited the Agilent Shanghai plant and toured the Beijing area.  She ate exotic meals, saw beautiful temples, walked the Great Wall, and learned bargaining techniques in the open-air market.  And, yes, she’s still having fun as a Girl Scout leader for Sonia’s troop of eight girls.

Enjoy health, peace, and love during the coming year.

Much Love,    Ronda, Jeff, Ari, and Sonia Rosner

